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Samuel Hunter

From: Marla Newman

Sent: Monday, August 2, 2021 4:07 PM

To: Samuel Hunter

Cc: Chris Murphy; Aaron King; Desmond Corley

Subject: Northwest Blvd - PSH

Hello Samuel, 
 
Below is the Neighborhood Meeting Summary for the proposed PSH 
development on Northwest Blvd. 
 
Two (2) meetings were held with neighborhood residents regarding the proposed 

development of permanent supportive housing on City-owned land located on Northwest 

Boulevard.  

The first meeting, held via Zoom, was on April 20, 2021 and hosted by MPT Denise Adams. A 

map of the site and illustrations of possible development types were presented, along with an 

example of an existing permanent supportive housing development (Hunters Hill) located on 

Hutton Street. Residents were advised of the steps necessary to move the project forward and 

gave support for the City to initiate an environmental review and pursue a zoning change from 

HB to RM18. Subsequently, a City Council Information Item was presented on May 11, 2021 

providing an overview of the proposed development, advising of the community meeting, and 

outlining next steps. 

A second neighborhood meeting was held via Zoom on June 14, 2021 and hosted by the 

Boston-Thurmond Community Engagement Roundtable (BTCER). The PowerPoint presentation 

made at the 04/20/21 meeting, including next steps and the City Council Information Item, 

was shared with the residents. 

Staff answered questions during both public meetings, and committed to inform the residents 

of the results of the environmental review and rezoning request. 

 
Please let me know if you need any additional detail. 
 
Thanks. 
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